
OSSCA Board Meeting  

8/3/97  

 Attending: , Brian Stevens, John Johnson, John Scrambling, Joe Garisto, Glen Gibson, 
Mark McDaniel, Bill Gaines, Paul Boll, Tom Fauber, Tim Norris, Roy Bohaboy, Alex Kidd, 
Pat Marinan, Gene Pitstick, Don Skelton, Randy Hughes, Gene DeWeese, Greg Yurjevic, 
Robert Ceran, and Paul Bohaboy was late  

 Minutes – questions were raised about how scholarship monies were handled – the 
money sent to one recipient and the others to their college, moved for acceptance by 
Don Skelton and seconded by John Scrambling, passed unanimously  

 Treasurers report by Brian Stevens in Bob Ellis’s absence – most scholarship has bee 
paid out, current balance is $9.390.31, costs were up $3,380 over last year, motion to 
accept from Pat and seconded by John Johnson, passed unanimously  

 Roy Bohaboy gave the report on All State Selections – passed out information packets to 
be used this year, Please note: there is a different form for boys and girls, you must 
have the coaches NSCAA no. filled in on the forms! You can call (800) 458-0678 to get 
your NSCAA no., Please bring the correct no. of copies for All State players and Coaches 
awards to meeting  

 This falls All Star Selection Meeting will be at Dublin Scioto High School and the 
meeting will start at 11:00 AM on Oct. 26th  

 Those attending received a calendar of dates in their packet  
 John Johnson – report on All Star game – it will be on the Friday before state 

championships, the field may be Dublin Scioto High School, because of the limited time 
(2 weeks) between selection and game we will need help from the districts to contact 
players selected for All Star game from each district, we will limit participation to the 
top 20 seniors from each division  

 Hall of Fame report from Pat Marinan – districts must submit 3 letters of 
recommendation and resume for each candidate 30 days prior to Oct. 26th  

 OHSAA Update - the card rule will continue as is , an ejection report from Ben Bellman 
was included in the packet from Brian – boys need to improve  

 Pat made the following motion – when the number of boys teams gets to 500 that a 
division be added with out the wait year (year after 500 involved in tourney) as was 
done with the girls, seconded by John Scrambling, passed unanimously  

 Reviewed the letter from John Dickerson – he has sat down with us and is willing to 
improve fields selection at regional and higher games, will try to have a 3rd backup 
field, will move boys to Tuesday and girls Wednesday to give more time between 
semifinals and finals  

 Reviewed state poll representatives – call in time up to each group leader, contact 
Brian Stevens if there is additional changes  

 Treasurers proposal – All purchases made in the name of the Ohio Scholastic Soccer 
Coaches Association will be done by the officer designated by the Association as 
Treasurer. All purchases above $200 will require 3 bids and the bid that best serves the 
interests of the Ohio Scholastic Soccer Coaches Association will be selected with 
approval from the OSSCA Executive Board. The motion was moved by Gene Pitstick, 
seconded by Don Skelton, passed unanimously  

 Working with Pepsi to sponsor All Star Game, our proposal is for $5,500 for uniforms, 
The person with Pepsi has already got commitments for about half that amount and has 
submitted a request to their national people for the rest, we will get at least the half 
and trinkets like bags and hats from Pepsi, proposal to by 1 ticket to 1 final game for 
honored coaches and players moved by Gene DeWeese and seconded by Robert Ceran. 
passed unanimously, Pepsi now has a national initiative to target youth soccer  



 State Clinic – with Gary gone at OSU, what will we do, Brian suggested we continue 
with the Columbus Sports Center location – we need to contact NSCAA and let them 
know our date, Pat says we need to contact NSCAA to see what assistance they might 
provide, we will have the clinic the first weekend in May, Moved by Gene Pitstick and 
seconded by Glenn Gibson for OSSCA to do clinic May 1st and 2nd in Columbus 
preferably at Ohio Sports Center, passed unanimously  

 NSCAA convention – contact made to host breakfast as we have in past years – 
suggested by Brian to invite state scholastic soccer presidents and to suggest the 
establishment of a state presidents association – moved by Roy Bohaboy to invite to 
breakfast at our cost, seconded by Don Skelton, passed unanimously  

 Ball proposal – OHSAA looking at providing balls for regional games onward – want 
suggestions from us as to balls to use, Brian has submitted four names, no one had 
other suggestions  

 Thanks to Pat from association for his service as President – Brian sent a gift certificate 
to Pat  

 Flowers were sent to Sue Avedikian thanking her for help with clinic registration  
 1997-8 school classifications were in the April Athlete  
 Wyndam Dublin hotel flyer was distributed – reduced prices for teams to stay here – 

reduced rate will also apply to coaches coming for meetings or state games – just 
mention OSSCA  

 Motion made by Gene DeWeese moved and John Scrambling seconded to ajourn  
 E-mail address for John Johnson – jcmj14@aol.com   


